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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G
Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Tuesday July 18th ,2023 at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth. 
Present: 

Cllrs Randall, Blackman, Brown, Clarke, Lobb, Rogers,




Chapman, Fenwick & Goodfellow

Attending:

Clerk
Open Forum
No public present.
2023/2967

Apologies for Absence



Received from District Cllr Tim Alban and County Cllr Simon 



Bywater
2023/2968

Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)




None
2023/2969

Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated June 20 
2023


The Minutes were approved and signed.


Proposed: Cllr Randall



Seconded: Cllr Brown



Unanimously agreed.
2023/2970

Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current 
Agenda (for information only)
2023/2971

Finance



2971.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts 





Approved as an accurate record.



2971.2
To approve the Balance Sheet





Approved as a true record and signed.






Proposed: Cllr Blackman






Seconded: Cllr Clarke






Unanimously agreed.
2023/2972

To Minute the following payments



The following payments were approved and signed.
201059
RJC Countryside


Grass Cutting

£333.00
201060
Stilton Community Assoc.

Scan July-Sept

£300.00
201061
Mrs J Stanbridge


Salary 

 
£486.40

201062
Mrs J Stanbridge


Travel



£15.60
2023/2973

Green Bin Charges – formal response to HDC



Councillors discussed this topic at length and although the 



reasoning behind these proposals was understood there were 



many concerns and points raised including:
· Fear that the new proposals would result in an increased level of landfill as residents would use grey bins rather than accept the extra charge.
· Concern that the new process had not been fully costed.

· Need for more space to be allocated at Alconbury to cope with additional waste.




Suggestions made include:

· No green waste collection in the winter

· No green waste collection at all but offer home compost bins instead.

· Possibility of larger collective bins
2023/2974

Folksworth Roads Resurfacing



Members discussed the recent works and the apparent lack of 



cohesion over the areas resurfaced and the areas left.  The Clerk 


was asked to report this again and also the fact that the new 



surfacing on some of the footpaths was beginning to crack with 



weeds coming through.  There was also dismay about the 



continued lack of white lines on Folksworth Road despite being 



raised many times and the fact that the gully weeds were no 



longer being treated by Cambs CC which created an ‘untended’ 



look to the village.  Discussions took place over long term plans 



for the appearance of the village and the inevitable raise in 



precept should the parish council resume extra responsibilities.  A 


decision was taken to engage residents in a discussion/survey 



about the way forward.

2023/2975

Community Orchard – Ash Trees



Cllr Brown raised the issue of the Ash Trees identified in the HDC 


tree report.  The Clerk was asked to contact George Allen (HDC) 


to ask if he/they could carry out the required works and also carry 


out the recommended 6-monthly check on the double trunked 



tree.  In addition, concerns about the trees in the woodland area 


in Apreece Road would be highlighted to him with a request for 



these to be re-assessed following the recent weather and lastly a 


request that he look at the tree in The Paddocks which council 



had received concerns about.


2023/2976

Parish Information & Councillor Reports

Patrick Clarke:
Informed Members that he had been asked about the various 



proposed development sites listed in the Local Plan Update 



consultation and asked whether a village meeting was necessary.  


It was agreed that if any of the sites moved forward into the 



viability stage then a meeting would be arranged but that they 



were just ‘possibilities’ and it would be wrong to alarm people 



unnecessarily.
Yasmin Rogers:
Informed the meeting that she and Patrick were working on the 



listing of the important village trees but that this was taking some 


time.

Alison Brown:
Asked the Clerk to report that the sign to Caldecote had been 



misspelt and that the signage for Washingley as you 




approach from Lutton looked to be rotting and asked Clerk to 



report this too.

Steve Chapman:
Reported that the recent pub night was another success and also 


that the road sweeping contractor had visited Washingley where 


there were no kerbs and subsequently removed areas of grass 



and all of the loose chippings from the road surface!

Gordon Fenwick:
Reported that planning permission at Belle Vue had again been 



refused.  The Clerk was asked to try to find out why.  Concerns 



were raised that this cottage was one of only 2 remaining in the 



parish, the other having been left to eventually fall.  




Assistance was required to enable this property to be liveable 



despite or perhaps because of its listing.  It was suggested that 



an appeal to the Planning Inspectorate be mounted.
Andy Goodfellow:
Reminded everyone of the forthcoming coffee morning in aid of 



the Yaxley Surgery Patients Association.

2023/2977

Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an 
item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at 
the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 
24 hours before the meeting.

None
2023/2978

The meeting closed at 8.45pm and next scheduled meeting 
date confirmed as Tuesday, September 19 ,2023 at 7.20pm 
in the Village Hall. An August meeting will be scheduled if 
required.

